



October 24, 2018

Mr. Alan Clark
Manager of Transportation Planning
Houston-Galveston Area Council
P.O. Box 22777
Houston, Texas 77227-2777

Re: 2018 Transportation Improvement Plan (TIP)Call for Projects

Dear Mr. Clark

On behalf of the Board of Directors of the Pearland Chamber of Commerce, I am pleased to submit this letter of support to add five very important strategic projects to the 2018 TIP Call for Projects.

Presently, there are significant congestion and safety concerns on all five of the road projects listed below.

- Bailey Road Expansion from Veterans Drive to SH35
- Max Road Extension from Hughes Ranch Road to McHard Road
- Harkey Road Expansion from FM518 to Bailey Road
- Kingsley Drive Expansion from Clear Creek to BW8
- Trail Connection from Green Tee Trail to Independence Park

All of these projects, after completion, will provide a positive impact on the commercial and economic growth for business and industry while the enhanced mobility will provide additional safety for our residents.

Please accept this letter as the Pearland Chamber's full support of funding these projects for the City of Pearland and include them in the 2018 Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) Call for Projects.

Thank you for your consideration of these critical mobility projects.

Sincerely,

Carol Artz-Bucek, CCE, IOM

in Rual

President/CEO

Electronic CC:

Trent Epperson, City of Pearland – tepperson@pearlandtx.gov Tiffany Stodder, City of Pearland – tstodder@pearlandtx.gov